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Informative Document on Adjustments to the UN Budget

Resulting from Inflation, Statutory Adjustments and Exchange Rate Fluctuations
1. This document is provided in response to questions regarding the existing procedures at the United Nations General Secretariat (UNGS) for adjusting its Regular Budget to compensate for cost variations resulting from exchange rate fluctuations, inflation and mandatory statutory adjustments.

2. The budget of the United Nations covers a two-year (biennial) period and is presented to the Fifth (Administrative and Budgetary) Committee of the General Assembly approximately eighteen months in advance of the start of its execution. Thus, the 2006-2007 program-budget was originally prepared in June of 2004 for initial consideration.

3. The budget is “recosted” three times during its existence. The first recosting is presented to the Fifth Committee shortly before the commencement of execution. A second recosting is calculated for the presentation of the Secretary General’s First Performance Report at the end of the first year of the biennium. The final performance report of the Secretary General contains the final recosting of the program-budget.

4. The reasons for recosting the budget are primarily related to exchange rate fluctuations, inflation and statutory adjustments to compensation. Unlike the OAS, the expenditures of the UNGS are spread throughout the globe. Fluctuations in exchange rates (particularly the Euro vis-à-vis the US dollar) impact significantly the expenditures of the UN.  Rates of inflation, non-quota income estimates and the impact of the recommendations of the International Civil Service Commission (ICSC), which determines the levels of remuneration of UN employees, also affect the original budget estimates.  The latest report of the ICSC (UN document A/61/381) shows that their recommendations will result in an additional requirement of US $9.6 million in the 2006-2007 fiscal exercise, and will be reflected in the Secretary General’s first performance report.

5. If the recosting estimates indicate higher budget requirements, the General Assembly adopts a higher budget ceiling and the member states are charged an additional assessment in accordance with the scales in force. If the estimates indicate that a lower budget level would be required, the member states are credited back to their assessments an amount proportional to the reduction.  The UN Secretary General’s First Performance Report for the biennium 2004-2005 (UN Document A/59/578) showed increased expenditures of US $172 million, of which US $79.4 million resulted from exchange rate variations and US $32.8 million from revised inflation estimates.  Income estimates were revised upward by $9.4 million, thus increasing overall budget requirements by approximately $162.5 million.  The 2006-2007 budget recosting presented in December of 2005 (UN Document A/60/599) showed that the net effect of exchange rates, inflation, new income estimates, implementation of decisions from the 2005 World Summit Outcome and ICSC recommendations would represent a reduction of the overall regular budget requirements of approximately US $52.8 million. 
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